
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Thursday, 7 July 2016 11:14 AM 
To: Dean Astley 

Cc: Chambers - Johns C; AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2014/67 - Black Coal Mining Award - Redundancy Substantive Matter 

 
Dear Mr Astley,  
 
The Commission has determined to grant the AMWU’s request for an extension of time to file its 
submissions by 5.00pm Thursday 7 July 2016. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Katrine Huynh  
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
katrine.huynh@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
Please be aware my telephone number has changed. My new phone number is (02) 9308 1812. Please 
update your records accordingly. 
 
 
From: Chambers - Johns C  

Sent: Wednesday, 6 July 2016 1:21 PM 
To: Dean Astley 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2014/67 - Black Coal Mining Award - Redundancy Substantive Matter 

 
Dear Mr Astley, 
 
Thank you for your email. 
 
Further to our telephone conversation this afternoon, please be advised that your request has been 
forwarded to the Chambers of Vice President Hatcher as the presiding Member of the Full Bench for 
this matter, for consideration, and will respond in due course.  
 
If I may be of further assistance, please contact me by reply email. 

 
Regards, 
Lidia Susac 
Relief Associate to Commissioner Johns 
  
FAIR WORK COMMISSION 
Tel: 02 9308 1825 
Fax: 02 9380 6990 
Chambers: chambers.cambridge.c@fwc.gov.au  
  
Level 10, Terrace Towers, 80 William Street, East Sydney NSW 2011 

mailto:Katrine.huynh@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/
mailto:chambers.cambridge.c@fwc.gov.au


  
www.fwc.gov.au 

 
Please be aware my telephone number has changed. My new phone number is 02-9308 1825. Please 
update your records accordingly.   

 
 
From: Dean Astley [mailto:dean.astley@amwu.asn.au]  
Sent: Wednesday, 6 July 2016 10:14 AM 

To: Chambers - Johns C 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: AM2014/67 - Black Coal Mining Award - Redundancy Substantive Matter 

 
Dear Associate,  
 
I write in relation to the Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010, specifically relating to the 
redundancy substantive matter pursued by the Coal Mining Industry Employer Group (CMIEG).  
 
The AMWU requests a brief extension so that our submission opposing CMIEG’s claim, and 
supporting the submissions of the CFMEU and APESMA, can be made by 5.00 pm Thursday 7 July 
2016.  
 
Given the likely brevity of our submission, and the length of time between 7 July and 5 August, this 
delay should not place any party at a disadvantage.   
 
Thank you very much for your consideration.  
 

Dean Astley 
National Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. dean.astley@amwu.asn.au 

p. +61 2 8868 1540 

m. 0428 406 934 
a. Level 3, 133 Parramatta Rd 
Granville, NSW 2142 
p. PO BOX 160  
Granville NSW 2142 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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